All other requirements and requests for additional information
Dear 

On June 25, 2007, we met to discuss the Chabad House Project on Pomeroy Street.  The conditional use and site plan approval for this project expires on July 26, 2007, “unless the use has been commenced or is issued and construction is actually begun with that period and is thereafter diligently pursued to completion…”(Section 14-474 (f)). 

At that meeting it was agreed that John L. Ponzetti, Windsor Construction, would serve as the point person for this project.  On Thursday, June 28, 2007, Mr. Richard Abrahams dropped off the material to the Planning Office at 4:30 p.m., which included the following items:

1. General Building Permit Application with New Commercial Permit Application Check list
2. Certificate of Design Application

3. Certificate of Design

4. Accessibility Building Code Certificate
5. One set of Building Plans

6. General Electrical Conditions

7. Cost Estimate of Improvements to be Covered by Performance Guarantee

8. Chabad Submission Package – PDF, ARCH, MEP (compact disc)
9. Chabad (compact disc) 

In order to complete the submission building permit application and initiate the Building Inspection review the following must be pursued by the applicant:
1. The building plans and material listed above, except the cost estimate form, must be submitted to the Building Inspection Office, Room 315, Portland City Hall, along with all applicable building fees.   There is a balance on an application submitted in 2004 by the Wilansky’s, which could be applied to this application.  The estimated cost of the remaining building fees is $4990.00.

2.  A geotechnical report for the project must be submitted to the Inspections Division as part of the building permit application.
3. A statement of special inspections must be submitted to the Inspections Division as part of the building permit application.
4. All other requests for additional information and building code requirements for the Building Permit shall be coordinated with the Inspections Division at 874-8693.
5. Other fees and items may be required by the Inspection Division. 

In order to finalize the Site Plan Review Process the following items must be completed:

1. The outstanding fees for the Site Plan and Conditional Use Review must be paid.  The amount due is $3,117.81.  These fees must be paid prior to the issuance of a building permit. 

2. The cost estimate form submitted with the above materials will be reviewed by the Development Review Coordinator and the Engineering Division of the Department of Public Works.  Once an approved amount is set for the performance guarantee, this must be included in the performance guarantee.  An inspection fee paid to the Planning Division is required that is 2% of the performance guarantee amount   That must be paid prior to the issuance of a building permit. The City will contact Mr. Ponzetti if any additional information is required or any adjustments in the proposed dollar amount for the performance guarantee are needed. 

3. Attached to this letter are copies of forms for performance guarantees.  The options include a letter of credit or an escrow account held either by a bank or by the City.  The applicant must submit a draft performance guarantee with the agreed upon dollar amount for the site improvements for review and approval by the Planning Office and City’s Legal Council.   No building permits may be issued unless the guarantee is in place. 

4. At the June 25, 2007 meeting, we requested confirmation that the project meets all of the conditions of approval placed on the project by the Planning Board and that a copy of the DEP approval of the site plan must be submitted for our records.  
5. All communications regarding the above Planning Office requirements should be coordinated through Barbara Barhydt, Development Review Services Manager. 

Department of Public Works requires permits, such as street opening permits and other items based upon the approved site plan and engineering required for the street improvements.  Please contact Todd Merkle to arrange for the appropriate permits.   
The above items are sent as a follow-up to our conference call held on Friday, June 29, 2007 at 3:15 p.m.  If you have additional questions, please contact the appropriate department. 

Sincerely, 

Barbara Barhydt

Development Review Services Manager

Cc:
Alexander Jagerman, Planning Division Director


Penny Littell, Associate Corporation Counsel


Jeanie Bourke, Inspection Division Director 

Attachments:
1. Planning Department Invoice

2. 2004 Building Permit Denied

3. Performance Guarantee Forms
